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Weekend & Daily Liturgies�

Saturday: � SL  4:00pm   SPX 4:30pm�

Sunday: � SL  8:00am   SPX 9:30am  �

� � HF 11:00am  HF   7:30pm�

Daily mass � HF  8:30am   SPX 6:30pm Wednesday�

Live Stream Mass go to �

essexcatholic.vermontcatholic.org�

SACRAMENTS 

Baptism: 

Parents should call the Parish Office  

Marriage: 

Must be scheduled at least six months in advance to 

allow for the required pre-marriage course. 

Please call Fr. Ranges, S.S.E. 878-5331 

Reconciliation: 

Saturday: St. Lawrence 3:15 to 3:45 pm 

St. Pius X 3:30 to 4:00 pm 

 or by appointment 

Please call Fr. Ranges, S.S.E. 878-5331 

Anointing of the Sick: 

Please contact Fr. Ranges 

Visits to the Home Bound:  

Please notify the parish office of anyone unable to attend 

church because of illness, age or handicap 

Sacramental Preparation 

Children (Grades 1�2) ~ The preparation process for the 

sacraments of First Reconciliation & Eucharist involves par-

ticipating in our parish's first and second grade religious ed-

ucation classes. Both sacraments are celebrated during the 

second grade year.�

�

Confirmation Program 

As we implement the Diocesan Confirmation Plan, 6th & 7th 

grade candidates will be preparing for confirmation in� the 

2021�2022 school year. �

�

ESSEX CATHOLIC COMMUNITY�

Pastor ~ Rev. Charles Ranges, S.S.E.�

4 Prospect Street�

Essex Junction, Vermont 05452�

802�878�5331 ext. 204 ~ holyfamily2@comcast.net�

Parishes of:�

HOLY FAMILY/ST. LAWRENCE�

36 Lincoln Street  / 158 West Street�

Essex Junction, Vermont 05452�

www.hfslvt.org ~ holyfamilysecretary@comcast.net�

Parish Office / Holy Family Cemetery ~ 802�878�5331�

Parish Hall Rental ~ 802�878�5331 ext. 203 or 

events@essexcatholic.org�

Parish Staff�

Administrative Assistant ~ Josh McDonald�

Accountant ~ Margaret Judge�

  Faith Formation Director & Confirmation Coordinator ~ 

John McMahon �

Parish Hall Coordinator ~ Michael Dowling�

Parish Council Coordinator ~ Dave Robideau�

Finance Council Chair ~ Bernard Couture�

�

ST. PIUS X�

20 Jericho Road�

Essex, Vermont 05452�

www.saintpiusx.net ~ saintpiusx@comcast.net�

Parish Office 802�878�5997�

Parish Staff�

Deacon ~ Deacon Gerry Scilla�

Office Manager/Accountant ~ Margaret Judge�

Religious Education Coordinator ~ Emma Goff�

Confirmation Coordinator ~ John McMahon �

Administrative Assistant ~ Christina Moore�

Parish Council Coordinator ~ Gary Diminick�

Finance Council Chair ~ Jim Rose�

Music Director ~ Dave Riley�

Follow the Essex Catholic Community on Social Media!�

You can find us on Facebook, Instagram, and Twitter where 

we post details about activities, inspiration, prayer requests, 

share pictures and more.  Find us @essex_catholic�
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The Scripture readings this Sunday, the Third Sunday 

in Ordinary Time, focus on the importance of the Word 

of God in worship.� Two noteworthy examples are de-

scribed in our readings.� When Ezra the priest read the Torah in 

the streets of Jerusalem after the Jewish people had returned from 

exile, it brought people to tears.� In the Gospel, we hear that when 

Jesus read from the prophet�Isaiah�in his hometown synagogue, 

he revealed that He himself was the fulfillment of that pas-

sage.� As we celebrate the��Eucharist together, let us consider the 

blessings of being able to listen to the Word of God.� May we be 

attentive to the words that are being spoken and realize that it is 

truly the Word of God.� May we find nourishment and inspiration 

from Scripture so that we can put God's Word into action by our 

good deeds.� � ��

� Last Wednesday the Pastoral Councils of Holy Family�St. 

Lawrence Parish and St. Pius X Parish met in a joint session.� The 

Pastoral Council is the advisory group to me, the Pastor, as I offer 

leadership to the parish�community.� Most every month we meet to 

discuss different issues that come up and plan future events.� Re-

cently, we have been meeting by "Zoom" because of the pandem-

ic.  Last week we had a "listening session" as we offer opinions for 

the upcoming universal Synod called by Pope Francis which plans 

to meet in Rome next year.� The Synod is the advisory group of 

bishops to Pope Francis called to discuss different issues and the 

topic this time has to do with developing a process so that the 

laity�can have a greater role in the governance of the church.� For 

more information about the Synod, please see the diocesan web-

site, www.vermontcatholic.org. As you might know from previous 

bulletins, Kathy Brink, is the coordinator for our parishes and has 

been and will be holding "listening sessions".  I encourage you to 

get involved.� On another note, we are looking for new members 

for our Pastoral Councils.� If you might be interested in getting 

involved, please contact me.� Thanks to the present members 

whose advice and activity I value greatly.� �

�

� � � God Bless,�

Your prayers are requested for all those affected 

by COVID�19, the safety and health of our first 

responders, service and support personnel work-

ing as peace�keepers and for those who are ill 

especially ~ Shaun McGuire, Robert Vaccaro, Taylor Blais, 

Donna Girard, Linda Zeno, Mack Riley, Nina Balch, Patricia 

Reilly,� Joseph Deso, Bridget Vitale, Haley Reen, Fernando 

Luis Riganti, Sherry Harvey, Barbara Slattery, Klara Szell, Ja-

net Bonneau, Quenten Fabano, Nora Thomason, Shirley Ai-

ken, Jeff Boomhower, Sophie Fellows, Ciera Charbonneau, 

John W. Beatty, Sr., Kathleen Deeley, Colleen Collins, Carol & 

Larry Girard, Ricardo Lucero, Colleen Walker, Karen Wolback, 

Frank Thomas, Thomas Hibbs, Leo Campagna,  Patricia Ose, 

Katie Rich, Dan Davis, Gabbi Roberts, Karen Dowling, Joshua 

Fitzgerald, Marie Sadler, baby Jack, Tom Robideau, Danielle, 

Clem Cardinal, David Cobler, Joyce Potenzano, Andrew Bush-

nell, Lynda Amorese, Jennifer Gryga, Jim Frei, Cathy Thibault, 

Beth, Corrine Longe, Patrick Ames, Francis Pinard, Fr. Vin-

cent Coppola, Bob McLaughlin, Devon Dougall, Rosina Jean 

Heaslip, Rosemary Rhoades, Gerry & Laura Lee Donahue, 

Yorini Undyantara, Evangeline, John Derivan, Phil Pelkey, 

Peter Evans, Alicia Sansone, Karl Loughner, Robert Antono-

vich, Bodhi Gray, John McDonald, Lucy Stillman, Lorne Thi-

bault, Deacon Gerry Scilla, Donna Ferro, and Henry Cota and 

repose of the soul of Matt Stevens. �

HOLY FAMILY / ST. LAWRENCE�

SATURDAY � JANUARY 22�

4:00 pm � Margo Goodrow by Lloyd & Daniel�

� � Alice Fortier�

SUNDAY � JANUARY 23�

8:00 am � William Derway�

11:00 am � In memory of Robert Boyd��

� � by David & Ann Robideau �

7:30 pm � Holy Family & St. Lawrence parishioners �

MONDAY � JANUARY 24�

8:30 am � Happy birthday Owen by Nana�

TUESDAY � JANUARY 25�

8:30 am � William Parmelee by Margo Batsie�

WEDNESDAY �JANUARY 26�

8:30 am � Mike Wright by Mary�

THURSDAY� JANUARY 27�

8:30 am � Thanksgiving to the Sacred Heart of Jesus 

� � and the Immaculate Heart of Mary for     

� � prayers answered�

FRIDAY � JANUARY 28�

8:30 am � No intention�

SATURDAY � JANUARY 29�

4:00 pm � Holy Family & St. Lawrence parishioners�

SUNDAY � JANUARY 30�

8:00 am � Theresa Cardinal�

11:00 am � No intention�

7:30 pm � No intention �

ST. PIUS X�

SATURDAY � JANUARY 22�

4:30 pm � Frank Sessa by Louise Goodrich�

SUNDAY� JANUARY 23�

9:30 am� Irv Boucher by his wife Nancy�

� � St. Pius X parishioners�

WEDNESDAY�JANUARY 26�

6:30 pm� Bob & Mary Blais�

SATURDAY � JANUARY 29�

4:30 pm � Matt Harding by his wife Pat �

SUNDAY� JANUARY 30�

9:30 am� Sue Harnish by her family�

� � St. Pius X parishioners�

2022 MASS INTENTIONS�

Please schedule your Mass intention dates, by stopping in, 

em�ailing or calling any day but Monday.�

HFSL: holyfamilysecretary@comcast.net ~ 802�878�5331�

SPX: saintpiusx@comcast.net ~ 802�878�5331�
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                                                 ESSEX CATHOLIC COMMUNITY � �

CHRIST OUR HOPE CAMPAIGN�

Christ Our Hope: Building a Vibrant 

Church is collectively, our Catholic com-

munity joining together to ensure each 

parish has the resources it needs to address local 

needs, expand emergency aid to vulnerable families 

throughout the state and strengthen our faith for-

mation programs, including our Catholic schools, reli-

gious education programs and lay leadership training.  

To learn more about the campaign or to make a gift 

please visit: www.christourhopevt.org. �

High School Youth Group (Grades 9�12)�

        Our next session will be on �

Sunday, January 30th from 5:30�7:00 PM @ St. 

Pius X.  All high school youth are invited to join 

us. Contact John McMahon for more details. �

The Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults�

is the Church’s process of welcoming new 

members into the Catholic Church via the 

sacraments of Baptism, Confirmation, & Eu-

charist.  Next Session: Wednesday, January 

26th. Contact John for more information.�

Weekly Zoom Scripture Reflection Group�

Monday nights at 6:30pm on Zoom!�

Our  Scripture Reflection Group have resumed 

on Mondays.  Come join us! Contact John for 

more information or to join.�

THIS WEEKEND’S 2ND COLLECTION �

CHURCH IN LATIN AMERICA�

This weekend, we take up the Collection for the Church in 

Latin America. Many people in Latin America and the Car-

ibbean do not have access to church programs and minis-

tries because of a rising secular culture, difficult rural ter-

rain, and a shortage of ministers. Your generosity makes it 

possible for our brothers and sisters in Latin America and 

the Caribbean to share in the life of the Church and grow 

closer to Christ. Please visit www.usccb.org/latin�america 

to learn more. Thank you for your generosity!�

Milestone Marriage Anniversaries�

will be celebrated on February 6, 2022, at 

the Cathedral of St. Joseph in Burlington, 

with Bishop Coyne. Catholic married couples 

celebrating milestone anniversaries (e.g. 5, 

10, 15, 20…55, etc.) in 2022, who wish to be recognized 

at this Mass should contact Nicole Hamilton at nhamil-

ton@vermontcatholic.org�  or (802)658�6110, ext. 1131 

by Friday, January 28, 2022. �

French Canadian Dinner��

The Knights of Columbus of Our Lady of the 

Holy Rosary and Immaculate Heart of Mary 

parishes will be preparing a�French Canadi-

an Dinner�for Take�out on�Saturday, February 5th.� The 

menu consists of�Tourtiere (Meat) Pie (1/4 pie), Pea Soup 

(8 ounces) Mashed Potatoes and Green Beans.�  Meals 

can be picked up at OLHR Parish Hall in Richmond from 

5PM to 6:30PM.� To place an order go to� https://

tinyurl.com/KnightsMeatPieDinner2022� � � or contact Paul 

Niekrewicz at (802) 316�8791.��Price per meal is $12. �

First Saturday Devotion �

to the Immaculate Heart of Mary�

Holy Family Parish is offering First Saturday devo-

tion masses. The First Saturday mass for February 

is on the 5th.  First Saturday devotion mass will 

be held at 8:30am, with Rosary and Confession 

offered at 8:00am at Holy Family Church, and this 

will continue throughout the calendar year.�

Grief Support�

Calling all widows and widowers.  Please 

come join us for a support group, run by 

Catherine “Kate” King, UVM Mental Health 

Clinician (LCMHC) on the First Saturday of 

each month at 8:00am in the HFSL Parish Hall Li-

brary.��Kate has been a group therapist in the community 

for over 20 years and is a widow herself.�Please join us for 

prayer, discussion and peer support. Please call Kate with 

questions at 881�5973. �

Knights of Columbus Bishop Rice Council �

Three $500 scholarships are available from 

the Knights of Columbus Bishop Rice Coun-

cil and Assembly affiliated with this Parish.  

To be eligible to compete for one of these 

Scholarships applicants must graduate from High School 

during 2022 and attend an accredited postsecondary col-

lege or institution commencing in the Fall of 2022. Infor-

mation is also available on the @KoCofEssexVT Face-

Book page. You may also contact the council scholarship 

chairman, Scott Turnbull, for additional details regarding 

the scholarships, including a copy of the application form. 

He can be reached via e�mail at turnbull_vt@comcast.net 

or via phone at 802�879�5231. (Note there is an under-

score between turnbull and vt)�

9 DAYS FOR LIFE NOVENA�

January is a time to focus our efforts and 

prayers on saving the most vulnerable among 

us. �You're invited to join Catholics nationwide 

in praying for the respect of human life. The 

annual 9 Days For Life novena will take place from January 

19 through the 27th. �To sign up to receive daily inten-

tions, reflections, and suggestions for further reading vis-

it�9daysforlife.com.�
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HOLY FAMILY ST. LAWRENCE PARISH                         

Prayer for Vocations�

Father in heaven, you sent us your only Son to redeem us 

and to build your kingdom on earth.  Please give us the 

wisdom and strength we need to follow His call. Grant to 

the faithful a spirit of generosity, that Church vocations may 

flourish. Bless our priests with holiness and courage, that 

they may lead your people to Christ. Help all sisters and 

brothers to fulfill their sacred promises and so be effective 

signs of your kingdom. Lord, invite more men and women 

to your service. We ask this through Christ our Lord. 

Amen.�

HAVE YOU REGISTERED WITH OUR PARISH?�

If you would like to register with our parish please either �

contact the parish office 878�5331 �

email us holyfamilysecretary@comcast.net or�

go to our website hfslvt.org�

When registering please remember to give us your email so 

that you can receive parish email reminders, a link to the 

bulletin online,  and information on growing your faith.�

The Divine Mercy Chaplet is a beautiful 

prayer composed by our Lord Himself to 

help foster devotion to His Divine Mercy! 

Consider praying this devotion after the 

8:30am Mass on Thursday at Holy Family 

or at home for the health and safety of all 

those affected by COVID�19.  �

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament at Holy Family�

Eucharistic Adoration is “God and Man reaching out 

for each other, at the same time!” Simply an incred-

ible experience.� The Eucharist is: Jesus truly 

present � Body, Blood, Soul and Divinity! Come 

to Holy Family Church on Friday after the 8:30am 

Mass until 10:00am, even if you only have a few 

minutes.  You will be blessed, and you will bless our Eu-

charistic Lord.� �

Faith Formation Office: John McMahon at�

878�5331, ext. 202, or 

john.mcmahon@essexcatholic.org�

�

2020�21 Religious Education Program: Grades 1�8�

�

Family Formation Program: Grades 1�5�

Family Class: Intro to Eucharistic Adoration�

Sunday, January 23rd 5:30pm @ at St. Pius X Church�

�

Grade 2: Our next 2nd Grade session �

January 23rd 9:00am to 10:30am via Zoom�

�

� �

2021�2022 Confirmation Program: 6th & 7th grades�

�� Cohort A: Intro to Eucharistic Adoration�

Sunday, January 23rd 5:30pm @ at St. Pius X Church�

�� Cohort B: Intro to Eucharistic Adoration�

Sunday, January 23rd 5:30pm @ at St. Pius X Church�

Contact John for more information. �

�

8th Grade Religious Education: �

Our next session meets on Thursday, February 10th �

6:00�7:30PM @ SPX�

ONLINE GIVING ~ Help Sustain Our Parish�

As we move forward there are still many uncertain-

ties that lie ahead, and as a church we continue to 

adjust.  Right now, the ability to support and partici-

pate online is more important than ever.  That is why our parish 

offers Online Giving as an option to support our ongoing mission 

and ministries.  It is time to come together as brothers and 

sisters in faith so that we can continue to offer hope and heal-

ing to those around us.  Go to www.hfslvt.org to get started.  

Questions, please call the parish office at 878�5997.�

HOLY FAMILY CEMETERY COMMISSION�

Fr. Ranges and the Holy Family Ceme-

tery Commission are looking for a few 

more members. The�Cemetery Com-

mission�is responsible for the day�to�

day operation of Holy Family Cemetery.  Responsibilities 

include maintenance, improvements, burials, and lot 

sales. The Commission is also responsible for long term 

planning, policy making, budgeting, and setting fees.  If 

you are interested or would like more information 

please contact Fr. Ranges at 802�878�5331 or Mike 

Dowling 802�355�3739.�

PRAY FOR OUR SEMINARIANS & PRIESTS�

There are many ways to support our Seminarians & Priests; 

remember to pray for them each day, have Masses said for 

them, pray for them during Eucharist Adoration, or pray the 

rosary for them.  Remember them on their birthdays, Christ-

mas, Easter etc.  �

�

�

�

Last weekend’s collection numbers will be reported 

next weekend due to the holiday. �

Thank you for your support!�

PRAYER LINE �

Our Essex Community Prayer Line would like 

you to join them.  Together we pray for all those 

hurting in any way.  If you are interested in join-

ing our Parish Prayer Line, please contact Stan 

Spaulding at 878�3144.  Thank You!   Are you or someone 

you know ill, hurting, worried or need surgery?  Our Parish 

Prayer Line can help!  �
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                                                    ST. PIUS X PARISH                         

USHERS NEEDED For 4:30pm and 9:30am Masses�

This ministry is open to all�parishioners over the 

age of 17. Both Masses are currently in need of 

additional ushers to unlock the church before 

Mass, help with greeting parishioners, collec-

tions, clean�up pews after Mass, and lock church 

doors after Mass.  If you would like to volunteer for the 

USHER MINISTRY, please call the parish office at 878�5997 

or email saintpiusx@comcast.net.�

RE Coordinator: Emma Goff at 878�5997 or   

emma.goff@essexcatholic.org �

�

2020�21 Religious Education Program: Grades 1�8�

�

Family Formation Program: Grades 1�5�

Family Class: Intro to Eucharistic Adoration�

Sunday, January 23rd 5:30pm @ at St. Pius X Church�

�

Grade 2: Our next 2nd Grade session �

January 23rd 9:00am to 10:30am via Zoom�

�

� �

2021�2022 Confirmation Program: 6th & 7th grades�

�� Cohort A: Intro to Eucharistic Adoration�

Sunday, January 23rd 5:30pm @ at St. Pius X Church�

�� Cohort B: Intro to Eucharistic Adoration�

Sunday, January 23rd 5:30pm @ at St. Pius X Church�

Contact John for more information. �

�

8th Grade Religious Education: �

Our next session meets on Thursday, February 10th �

6:00�7:30PM @ SPX�

ESSEX JERICHO UNDERHILL FOOD SHELF �

Our next distribution is on February 19th @ 9:00am�

We are especially in need of CEREAL. Please 

bring your donation of cereal to church or drop 

them off at Price Chopper, Hannaford and Jericho 

Market.  �

If you would like to volunteer at distribution or set�up please 

email or call the parish office (878�5997). To make a mone-

tary donation please do so through Online Giving or mail it 

to EJU Food Shelf, PO Box 65, Jericho, VT 05465.  �

Thank you for all of your donations of Time, Talent and 

Treasure; you are why we are able to help our neighbors in 

need!!  �

EXPOSITION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT 

Following 9:30am Mass at St. Pius X until 5:00pm 

One of the signs of a vital parish is when the parish-

ioners have a personal relationship with Jesus Christ 

who is present in the Sacraments of the 

Church.   Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament will 

begin at the end of the 9:30 am Sunday Mass until 

5:00 pm in the afternoon.  For this to happen, we need  pa-

rishioners to sign-up so someone is always there to pray be-

fore the Blessed Sacrament. You can sign up online at 

www.saintpiusx.net or by calling (802-878-5997) or e-

mailing (saintpiusx@comcast.net) the St. Pius X office. You 

can sign-for a continual commitment for each Sunday or 

simply for one Sunday at a time.  I will be praying that there is 

a good response since I know the power of prayer.  Please re-

member to pray for me and the needs of the Essex Catholic 

Community.  

Altar Servers Needed!! Altar Serving is 

a wonderful experience where you’ll get to 

learn more about our faith, about the Mass 

and most importantly, can grow closer to God!   St Pius 

is currently looking to add servers.  If you will be in 4

th

 

grade this fall all the way to an adult member of the 

Parish, please consider joining us in serving Mass. Train-

ing will be provided.  If you’re interested, please con-

tact the parish office saintpiusx@comcast.net.   �

ONLINE GIVING ~ Help Sustain Our Parish�

As we move forward there are still many uncertain-

ties that lie ahead, and as a church we continue to 

adjust.  Right now, the ability to support and partici-

pate online is more important than ever.  That is why our parish 

offers Online Giving as an option to support our ongoing mission 

and ministries.  It is time to come together as brothers and 

sisters in faith so that we can continue to offer hope and heal-

ing to those around us.  Go to www.saintpiusx.net to get started.  

Questions, please call the parish office at 878�5997.�

�

�

�

Last weekend’s collection numbers will be reported 

next weekend due to the holiday. �

Thank you for your support!�

Funeral Luncheons Suspended�

Due to the surge in COVID numbers and the difficulty in 

keeping appropriate distance in a close group, there will be 

no funeral luncheons held for the next several months at 

St. Pius X. We sincerely apologize for this but feel we need 

to keep each other healthy and safe. �

Mass for the Legal Protection of Unborn Children�

The Essex Catholic Community is invited to at-

tend Mass at St. Pius X for the annual Day of 

Prayer for the Legal Protection of Unborn Chil-

dren, to be held Wednesday, January 26 at 6:30 

p.m. �A viewing of a webinar explaining the up-

coming Vermont Proposal 5 will take place im-

mediately following Mass. �
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2 Railroad St.
Essex Jct., VT 05453

802-878-5334

	 General Dentistry
	 Orthodontics
	 Pediatric Dentistry
	 Periodontics & Implants
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	 Shelburne / 985-9797
	 Essex Junction / 878-8348
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George Corrow
“George the Plumber”

802-872-9046
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7 Pinecrest Dr., Essex Junction, VT
802-879-3611
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	 OWNER	 ESSEX JUNCTION, VT 05452

 WHOLESALE	 RETAIL

LAMELL LUMBER
CORPORATION
Softwood Lumber
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Kiln Dried or Green
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Mill Location:

 Rt. 15, Essex Ctr.
Ronald Lamell    802-878-2475

FOR SALE OR RENT
8’ X 8’ X 20’ and 8’ X 8’ X 40’

New and Used Ocean Cargo Containers
www.vtstoragecontainers.com

82A Jericho Rd., Essex Junction, VT
Ronald & Sheila Lamell, Owners

Phone: 802-878-2475 • Fax: 802-879-2761
E-mail: sales@vtstoragecontainers.com

Dr. Sean Fitzgerald 
DPT, MPT, PRC, EPPM

Essex Jct 802.857.5976 
 Jericho 802.899.5200

Transitions
Physical Therapy 
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Dave Chenette
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848 Sheldon Road, St. Albans 

www.champlainmonuments.com

Champlain Monuments, Inc.Champlain Monuments, Inc.
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“May God Bless Your Home 

With Grace and Love” 

Contact Clare Colamaria to place an ad today! 
ccolamaria@4LPi.com or (800) 477-4574 x6444

Hoagie’s
    Pizza & Pasta

112 Center Rd., Essex center VT
(802) 879-4934  

Owners Rob & Jennifer Stephenson
www.hoagiesessex.com

South Sigler, DDS
Emily Keller, DMD

8 Essex Way, Suite., 100, Essex, VT 

802.879.1233

802-879-4611  |  www.awrfh.com
Direct Cremation Services  |  www.directcremationservices.com

Island Memorial Pet Service  |  www.islandmemorials.com


